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  All boys are required to wear full winter uniform including blazers 
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WPPS 

'DEK O<= )=QTKQMO=DlM %=MB 
         – MICHAEL HOSTY 

 

We trust that you enjoyed the long weekend 
and, in particular, the break from sports 
commitments on Saturday! 
 
THANKS 

¶ To everyone who supported our teams 
at the various hockey and rugby fixtures 
on Wednesday and Thursday last week. 
 

POSITIVE PARENTING – RECOGNITION 
 
Recognition is the feeling of being valued by 
others, especially those whose opinions the 
person respects. 
ü Think back. Can you remember when a 

really demanding teacher said to you, 
“Good job”, and you felt yourself float 
up about ten feet into the air? Or 
perhaps your father actually stooped 
down to praise you for a certain 
accomplishment? 

ü We adults too quickly forget how much 
it meant to us back then, and to 
children today it still does. 

¶ Give a child responsibility, especially 
when it is unexpected and, even though 
it may be more ‘economical’ to do it 
ourselves, it may be an invaluable step 
forward in their journey towards high 
self-esteem. 

¶ However, be careful how you provide 
recognition. Some children (and adults) 
hunger for recognition like a drug they 
can’t live without. They may be using 
recognition not to connect with a larger 
group, but to separate from it, to rise 
above it. This pattern usually results in 
them coming crashing down in later 
years when the recognition is no longer 
‘on-tap’. 

¶ Learning to deal with recognition, or 
the lack thereof, is particularly difficult 
for adolescents. It is too easy to feel, 
realistically or not, disconnected in 
those fragile years. 

¶ This makes our task all the more 
challenging as our children grow up! 
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Thought for the Week 
 
“Making a big life change is pretty scary. But know what's even 
scarier?  Regret.” 
 
Unknown 

Chaplainls Corner 
 
 
 

 
May the Lord direct your hearts into God's love and Christ's 
perseverance. 

2 Thessalonians 3:5 
 
Parents’ Prayer Group 
 

Newlands Rd:  Thursdays 07.30 – 08.00 in the Chapel 
Eden Rd:  Wednesdays 08.00 – 08.30 in Eden Rd Staff Room 
 

Send prayer requests or get reminders to: 
Grades 3 to 7: Julien Rumbelow jrumbelow@hsrc.ac.za   
Grades R to 2: Kath Malan jkmalan@webafrica.org.za  
 
Invitation to Wednesday Chapel Services – Grade 4 Parents 
 

We invite Grade 4 parents to attend the Chapel service on 
Wednesday 21 August will be in the Stansbury Hall at 07.40. 
Please come and join us. 
 
 
 
 

WPPS Second-hand Shop 
 
Open every Friday from 13.00 – 14.00 
 
SPECIAL APPEAL 
We are looking for a group of volunteers to take over the 
running of the shop from the fourth term. Please come and talk 
to us on Fridays or give Erica a call. 
 
The shop is going from strength to strength, raising considerable 
funds towards WPPS being able to offer bursary places to 
talented children in need. All money raised from the donation of 
your second-hand uniform goes towards the WPPS Bursary 
Fund. 
 
Please consider donating your second-hand school uniforms. We 
particularly need good quality blazers. 
 
Blazer buttons are now available at the shop at R5.00 each. 
 
Contact Erica Jankovich 082 812 7214. 

 

 

Family News  
 
Callum Lee’s (Grade 5) paternal grandfather passed away on the 
weekend. Our thoughts and prayers are with him and his family 
at this sad time. 
 
Congratulations to Luke Ratcliffe (Grade N) whose baby sister 
was born last week.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Please remember to visit our Alumni Facebook page.  
 
It has lots of news about the school and about our alumni, young 
and old. 
 
https://www.facebook.com/pages/Western-Province-
Preparatory-School-Alumni/277292728963383 

mailto:jrumbelow@hsrc.ac.za%20for
mailto:jkmalan@webafrica.org.za
https://www.facebook.com/pages/Western-Province-Preparatory-School-Alumni/277292728963383
https://www.facebook.com/pages/Western-Province-Preparatory-School-Alumni/277292728963383
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Eden Road Notes 
 
SECOND-HAND ROSE 
We are collecting for Second-hand Rose. It is good opportunity 
to look through the wardrobe for any unwanted articles of 
clothing or small household items.  Contributions can be 
dropped off at the Eden Rd office or at Security on Newlands 
Road. 
 
ABSENTEES 
Please report your son’s absence on a daily basis.  A doctor’s 
certificate is required if your son is absent more than two days.  
Please let Mandy know on (021) 674 1455 or email her on 
pritchard@wpps.org.za 
 
CANCELLATION OF SPORT 
If sport is cancelled an sms is sent out from the main office. The 
boys are supervised indoors until the usual end time by the 
sports coaches. It is, however, always better to collect them 
earlier if possible. 
 
REMINDERS 
Sun 18   One-to-One 
Wed 21   Grade 2 outing to the Aquarium 
Thurs 22   Open Day 
Fri 23   Pentangular at Bishops 
 
 

Please stick to the designated path when entering and 
exiting Eden Road Campus. 

 

Weekly Sports Wrap  
 
Rugby 
 

Last Saturday WPPS played Bishops, a fixture we really look 
forward to. These matches give our senior boys a chance to put 
one up over the Bishops boys with whom they will go to high 
school next year. Although the senior teams did not win their 
matches, they certainly showed great character and earned their 
respect.  
 

This week we face WBJS on Wednesday and Thursday at home. It 
will certainly be a tough battle, and I know the WPPS boys will be 
ready for it. 
 

On Saturday we play against Kronendal and Sun Valley Primary. 
This is the second last fixture of the year, and I wish the boys all 
the best. 
 

Hockey  
 

Last week saw the hockey boys take on Bishops which is our 
toughest fixture. Bishops produce strong teams which regularly 
practise on the astroturf field at Bishops College. The boys gave 
of their best, but unfortunately Bishops proved stronger in many 
of the games.  
 

The 1st XI played some excellent hockey despite soaking up much 
pressure at the back. Bishops scored twice to take a firm grasp on 
the game. Chances came our way, and opportunity presented 
itself on numerous occasions to edge ahead, but unfortunately 
the game ended in a 2-0 loss.  
 
The U12 age group produced our best results, with a draw in the 
A game and a win for the U12B boys. 
 

This week sees us out at Wynberg. Many of the teams will be 
looking to learn from the mistakes made against Bishops and 
edge towards finishing the season off well. All the best to the 
teams involved. 
 

Squash 
 

Last week the Squash teams had no games owing to the long 
weekend. They all seemed recharged, enthusiastic and energised 
on return for practice on Monday, which is always great to see. 
Friday, 16 August, sees all four teams playing league matches 
against Bishops and Camps Bay Primary. We wish them all the 
best and look forward to a good set of results again. 
 

Cross Country 
 

Ryan Goodsell has made the zonal team. He will participate at 
UWC on Saturday, 17 August. This is to qualify for WP colours. 
Good luck, Ryan!  
 

Practices still take place on Mondays in the Newlands Forest 
from 17.00.  
 

WPPS Inter-house Cross Country will takes place on 7 September. 
Boys need to prepare themselves. 
 

Boys who have been selected for the Pentangular are reminded 
that it is on Friday 23 August at Bishops. We are waiting for 
information regarding this event. 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

Second-hand Rose  
30 August  

Eden Road Hall  
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
We welcome all your: 
- Second-hand clothing and shoes (adults, kids and babies). 
- Linen, towels, curtains, blinds, cushion covers etc. 
- Small décor items eg. vases, ornaments, baskets, etc as well 

as mugs, bowls and household basics. 
- Please make use of this worthy cause to declutter your 

home. 
- There will be collection points at Mandy’s office (Eden Road) 

and Security office (Newlands Road). 
 
For further information please contact Natalie Edkins 
(0832348998), Joanne Amm (0794969424) or Colleen Gray 
(0836616392). 

 



4 | P a g e  

 

  
 

 

On Tuesday evening 
the Grade 7s of 
2008, their parents 
and staff all came 
together to 
celebrate in the 
Centenary Pavilion. 
 

We wish all the 
boys good luck in 
their upcoming 
matric exams. 
 
 

 


